From: Joe Hewitt

To: Andrew Wharton

Subject: RE: Your review requested by midday Friday 22 Jan - one page of content in the draft Regional Land

Transport Plan about LGWM"s MRT and rail lines, and how it connects with NPS-UD

Date: Thursday, 21 January 2021 1:02:00 pm

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

image002.png

Thanks Andrew – it's good to understand this as it might come up for me at a TAG meeting next week. – cheers. Joe

From: Andrew Wharton <xxxxxx.xxxxxx@xxx.xxxx.xx>

Sent: Thursday, 21 January 2021 12:21 pm

Cc: Gunther Wild <xxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxxx; Poul Tvermoes (Poul.tvermoes@lgwm.nz) <xxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx; Barry Watkins (xxxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xx) <Barry.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xx>

Subject: RE: Your review requested by midday Friday 22 Jan - one page of content in the draft Regional Land Transport Plan about LGWM's MRT and rail lines, and how it connects with NPS-UD

Hi all,

Update – after talking all these edits through with Amy Kearse from NZTA, she thinks that declaring that the LGWM MRT is only "planned" rapid transit once it has been consented is a big call to make in just two days, and may have other unintended consequences for other planned rapid transit lines. Elliot also advises the RLTP is not *determinative* in defining rapid transit for RMA plans. So we've revised that paragraph to say:

The rapid transit network and services for the Wellington region comprises the Kāpiti, Hutt, Melling and Johnsonville rail lines. The Mass Rapid Transit corridor proposed by the Let's Get Wellington Moving (LGWM) programme (once the rapid transit stops are confirmed) will also form part of this rapid transit network. The LGWM rapid transit service will become "planned" for the purpose of the NPS-UD once the Mass Rapid Transit corridor, and the location of the stops, are consented (under the RMA or other legislation).

This provides more flexibility for the district plan team about when to factor in LGWM MRT walkable catchments for upzoning. It also aligns with MfE guidance to combine land use planning with the definitive station location as much as possible.

As a draft, WCC may want to make a formal comment/submission on this too, if the discussion moves in a different direction. So we don't have to resolve all of this in the week.

Peter and Joe, I've linked you into the discussion for your interest from the transport planning angle.

Cheers,

Andrew Wharton

Principal Advisor LGWM Interface | Wellington City Council 021 365 051

From: Andrew Wharton
Sent: 21 January 2021 10:53 AM
To: Elliot Higbee <

Andrew Wharton

Cheers.

The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only.

If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its contents.

If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated.

